
5th May 2022

Dear children,
May and June are the months in school when we take assessment tests that the 
government ask us to take.  Year 1 children have the Phonics Screener, Year 2 
children have Key Stage 1 SATs, Year 4 children having the Multiplication 
Tables Check and Year 6 have Key stage 2 SATs. 

We’re so proud of the way that you’ve prepared for these tests. We know that 
you’ve worked hard, both in school and at home, to revise everything you’ve 
learned. We know that you’ll try your very best when taking the tests over the 
next two months. 

Like everything we do as part of our learning, these tests are important. Trying 
your hardest in these tests is the right thing to do because you know that at The 
Grange, we believe it’s important to try our very best in everything we do. But, 
these tests are a snapshot of your time here at The Grange. They’ll test how 
well you can read, write, spell, reason, calculate and solve problems at this 
time. They’ll tell us something about your ability in reading, spelling, writing and 
maths. But there’s lots of things they won’t tell us.

These tests won’t tell us how great you are at football or tennis, hockey or 
swimming. They won’t tell us how pleased you were when you finally 
remembered the order of the planets. They won’t tell us how amazing you 
looked dressed up as a book character on World Book Day. The results won’t 
reflect how hard you tried to climb the climbing wall on the playground or how 
thrilled you were when you won a certificate. They won’t remind us of how 
helpful you are in the lunch halls or on the Key Stage 1 playground. They won’t 
tell us anything about how hard you try in Art lessons or how your confidence 
has grown in Music lessons. These tests won’t tell us that you’re kind, caring, 
responsible, resilient and trustworthy. They won’t tell us what a fantastic friend 
you are.
 
These tests, and the results, will not tell us the whole story of you and your time 
at The Grange. It’s important that you remember that. What they will tell us is 
important and I know that you’ll all try your very hardest to make sure that you 
are the very best you can be. Be fabulous! You are all shining stars and we are 
always very proud of you.

Mrs Masters



CHILDREN’S ABSENCE

If you child is unable to attend school because they are unwell, please 
ensure you call the absence line on 01327 705785 and Press 

Option 1.  Please clearly leave a message of your Child’s Name, Class 
and the reason for their absence, please do not just state unwell or 

poorly.

The phone line is open 24 hours a day.  If we have not heard from you 
by 9.00am, and are unaware of your child’s absence we will call all of 
your contact numbers until we are able to speak to someone. Thank 

you for your understanding and continued support.

IT IS CRUCIAL THAT YOU 

INFORM THE OFFICE BY 2.30pm, 

if someone not on your contact 

list is collecting your child.  

Thank you

UNIFORM POLICY

The Uniform policy has been updated and is 
available to view on our website.  

Uniform Policy
Please ensure you familiarise yourself with the 

policy, because as of Monday 9th May 
2022 all children will be expected to be 

wearing full school uniform.  

If your have any concerns about this, please 
contact our Wellbeing Lead Mrs Hennessy via 

her email address 
mrs.hennessy@thegrangeschooldaventry.net

Attendance Review 
Letters will be sent in the 
next few days to explain 

the Government and Local 
Authorities views on 

attendance at school.  

https://the-grange-school.eschools.co.uk/web/_uniform/425974/cHJldmlld3x8MjAyMi0wNS0wNSAxNzo1NzozMg%3D%3D


A WORLD IN ONE COUNTRY

Please complete the lunch form sent today via parentmail, to get 
involved with these culinary delights on offer.

Meals are £2.30 each & children entitled to FSM or UFSM are free  





KEEP THE DATE…
Year 6 SATS Monday 9th May - Thursday 

12th May  
SATs Breakfast for Year 6 children. 

Year 2
SATS

Monday 16th - 
Friday 20th May 

SATS Breakfast for Year 2 children. 
Details will follow. 

Year 5 / 6
KWIK Cricket

Wednesday 18th May Invite Only

Jubilee Week Monday 23rd May - Friday 
27th May

Sports Day - 
Rec to Year 6

Tuesday 24th May - Thursday 
26th May 

Afternoon Event - Parents / Guardians 
will be invited - more details to follow 
very soon. 
Siblings’ sports days will be on the same 
afternoon. 

Year 5 / 6
Girls Football

Friday 27th May Invite Only

Last day of Term Friday 27th May

Return to School Monday 6th June 

Year 6 - Guitar 
Workshop - Kids that 
Rock

Tuesday 7th June - 
Wednesday 8th June

Year 4 Celebration 
Assembly

Tuesday 7th June at 2.30pm Y4 Parents / Guardians welcome to 
attend

KS2 Quad Kids 
Athletics

Tuesday 14th June Invite Only

Year 2 Celebration 
Assembly

Tuesday 14th June at 2:30 pm Y2 Parents / Guardians welcome to 
attend

Open Morning  - 
Whole School

Friday 17th June 9:00 am to 
10:15 pm

Come and see your child’s work from this 
year. 
Parents / Guardians welcome to attend. 
Details will follow. 

Year 5 Celebration 
Assembly

Tuesday 21st June at 2.30pm Y5 Parents / Guardians welcome to 
attend

Reception & 
Year 6 - School 
Photos

Wednesday 22nd June

Year 6 Celebration 
Assembly

Tuesday 28th June at 2.30pm Parents / Guardians welcome to attend

Annual Reports out 
to parents and 
guardians

Thursday 30th June

Reception 
Celebration 
Assembly

Tuesday 5th July @ 2.30pm Reception Parents / Guardians welcome 
to attend



KEEP THE DATE…

Y6 Leavers’ Production Monday 11th July
Daytime performance at 2:00 pm
Evening performance at 6:00 pm

Y6 parents and guardians 
welcome to attend

KS2 Change4Life Celebration 
Festival 

Tuesday 12th July Invite Only

Year 1 Celebration Assembly Tuesday 12th July at 2:30 pm Y1 parents and guardians are 
welcome to attend

Transition Afternoon Friday 15th July 

Meet The Teacher - School Halls - 
3.30pm - 4.00pm

Friday 15th July Parents / Guardians welcome

The Parker Transition Week  - 
Year 6

Monday 18th July  -Thursday  
21st July 

Invite 

Year 3 Celebration Assembly Tuesday 19th July @ 2.30pm Y3 Parents / Guardians welcome

WHOLE SCHOOL FUN DAY, 
INCLUDING YEAR 6 LEAVERS’ DAY 

LAST DAY OF TERM

Friday 22nd July 

Additional dates may be added, but we’ll give you plenty of 

notice. 

New Classes for 2022/2023

This year we’re trying something new! In early June we’ll be giving you the 
opportunity to tell us any information that may help us to place your child in a 
new class for next year. 

While we can’t guarantee that we’ll be able to accommodate all requests, we feel 
it’s important that we gather your views. Please don’t give us this information 
now - everyone will have the chance to tell us very soon. 

We hope you’ll appreciate the chance to share your views with us before we 
organise next year’s classes. 



SPOTLIGHT ON SPECIAL NEEDS



What Parents Need to Know about Group Chats

Occurring through messaging apps, on social media and in online games, group chats are among the 
most popular ways that young people engage with their peers online. Involving, by definition, three or 
more individuals, these groups allow users to send messages, images and videos to everyone in one 
place. While they are useful for helping friends, people with shared interests or members of a club to 
communicate and coordinate activities, they can also leave young people feeling excluded and bullied 
– as well as providing opportunities for inappropriate content to be shared and viewed.In the guide, 
you'll find tips on a number of potential risks such as bullying, inappropriate content and unknown 
members.


